
 
  

 

To: House Committee on Education 

From:  Richard Donovan, Legislative Services Specialist 

Re:  House Bill 2326 

Date:  March 18, 2019 

 

Chair Doherty, Vice Chairs Alonso Leon and Helt, and members of the House 

Committee on Education, 

 

On behalf of OSBA membership, including 197 school districts, 19 Education 

Service Districts, and 17 community colleges throughout the state of Oregon, 

thank you for the opportunity to testify in support of House Bill 2326. 

 

A great number of Oregon laws direct student transportation, including 

transportation for school events that is outside of the standing bus schedule for 

the instructional day. This type of transportation is commonly called “activity 

bus” transportation, and includes items such as transport for field trips during the 

school day, athletics, and other afterschool activity. 

 

In 2018, the legislature passed HB 4130. The measure established a matching 

grant fund for school district use to offset activity bus costs. The measure 

allowed up to a dollar-for-dollar match, and allocated $250,000 to fund that 

match. OSBA was happy to support the passage of HB 4130. Since that time, 

stakeholder groups have worked with the Department of Education and State 

Board of Education to adopt a sophisticated set of rules for this grant program. 

 

HB 2326 is the next step. It would a provide $2.5 million allocation to the fund, 

providing badly needed funds to encourage school districts to run more busses. 

At that level of funding, OSBA anticipates that the majority of school districts in 

Oregon could receive some funding, with particular benefit to the small and rural 

school districts. Please support the passage of HB 2326. 


